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ONRI opposes HB 3214 for many reasons. One reason is because our children 

benefit greatly from being involved in FFA, 4H, etc.  

 

ONRI also opposes HB 3214 because there are already laws governing a carnival, 

circus, display, exhibition, exposition, fair, parade, petting zoo, photographic 

opportunity, race, ride, trade show or similar undertaking during which an animal 

performs tricks, gives rides or otherwise entertains or amuses an audience, whether 

or not a fee is charged.  

 

ONRI opposes this bill because it is another attempt to curtail our way of life by 

people who do not understand our way of life. We enjoy rodeos, animals and fairs, 

our children being involved in raising animals in 4H and the FFA. There are laws and 

regulations already in place that adequately regulate and protect livestock and 

facilities.  

 

Sincerely , 

Jen Hamaker 

Oregon Natural Resource Industries  


